

Broadhembury Church of England Primary School Honiton Devon EX14 3NF

Headteacher: Mrs Katie Gray

(01404) 841304 <u>admin@broadhembury.devon.sch.uk</u> <u>www.broadhembury.devon.sch.uk</u> fax: (01404) 841778

4th March 2016

Dear Parents,

Yesterday we had our World Book Day celebration; it was lovely to see the children making such an effort with our theme of Roald Dahl, I'm sure you will agree there were some amazing costumes.











On Saturday 27th of February, Abbie Charli Anne Hettie, along with Sophia and William participated in a sponsored cycle ride to raise funds for the new school guinea pigs (Fudge & Toffee) that arrived on Monday. The children rode from Abbie's house right through Combe Raleigh and down to the other end of Honiton High Street and to Abbie's grans house where they stopped midway through for a snack, then rode straight off again to ride back to the start. The ride included lots of big up hills and down hills, including a HUGE uphill climb towards the end. Overall they raised a total of over £50! The group would like to thank all those who sponsored them and gave them the money they needed to have to make this happen.





Thank you to all the parents who attended our Parent Evening Consultations this week. If you didn't manage to make an appointment this week please have a chat to your child's class teacher to make alternative arrangements.

Thank you for all your continued support.

God bless and have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes from Katie Gray and the staff at Broadhembury School

BROADHEMBURY BRIDGES to week ending Friday 26th February

Class One:

Sophia, Jason, William and Bobbie-May for sharing fantastic growth mind set in maths by challenging themselves and persevering when it was tough

Class Two:

Charli-Anne for all round enthusiasm for learning Harry for making such a positive start to school

Key Dates

Mrs Gray will be in school on Thursday next week.

Miss Prince will be spending her Head of Teaching and Learning day (Thursday) at Branscombe next week.

Sunday 6th March – Mothering Sunday Service at Broadhembury Church

Friday 18th March – Life Education Bus at Farway Primary

Thursday 24th March - Easter Service TBC

Music Lessons

Some parents have recently enquired about having peripatetic music lessons for the children; we have been in contact with a music teacher who would be able to provide either guitar, piano or clarinet lessons in school. Guitar club would be £3 per child per 30 min session (there needs to be a group of children to make this worthwhile) and piano/clarinet would be £12 per 30 minutes. For children who have ever been in receipt of Free School Meals, we may be able to help with the cost, please speak to a member of office staff if this applies to your child(ren). The lessons would take place on a Friday.

Any Pianist would need to have an instrument at home to practise on – it doesn't have to be a piano, but a reasonable quality keyboard would be necessary, we do have a piano in school which could be used after school with the supervision of a parent, with prior arrangement. For clarinets, they would need to get an instrument; these can be hired if needed. We have guitars that the children would be able to use.

If your child would be interested in having music lessons please either speak to Sarah in the office or you can contact Emma on 01404 823083 or email empalmusic@gmail.com

Sainsbury's Active Kids Vouchers

Sainsbury's have restarted their Active Kids campaign to help encourage young people to lead healthier, more active lifestyles. Please collect vouchers from Sainsbury stores, petrol stations and grocery online shopping and put them in the box in the school entrance. The more vouchers we receive the more sports equipment we can claim so ask your friends and family to give you their vouchers too.

Collective Worship

This term we will be focussing in school on the value Respect. We hope your family will find these ideas helpful as you explore the value and have fun together.

